
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              

 

 

Dear families, 
 
We've had a lovely final week to the half term with some sporting events for the children make the most of 
the sunshine - we had a house rounders tournament taking place as well as a cricket engagement day for 
Years 1-6. So many children were talking about how much they enjoyed it! We hope that these 
experiences inspire children to become involved in sport outside of school. 
On the subject of physical activity and sports, as you know Mr Ostermeyer is a huge advocate of how this 
can impact on wellbeing and has been pivotal in shaping Oakmeadow's vision and offer in this area. We're 
very sad to announce that Mr Ostermeyer will be leaving us at the end of the summer term. He is 
embarking on a new venture with Energize, the charitable local active partnership who support the 
development of active lifestyles across schools in Shropshire, Telford & Wrekin. We are so sad to be 
losing such a wonderful teacher who has been a part of our school for so many years, but we are also very 
happy for him that he will be able to influence so many pupils across Shropshire in an area he is so 
passionate about. 
In terms of new starters, it was lovely to welcome those who attended our Reception Starters evening last 
night and hope that Mrs Griffiths and the team were able to answer any questions you might have.  If you 
do have a child starting and you do have any further queries, please feel free to contact admin to ask and 
these can be forwarded to the team. 
 
We look forward to welcoming the children back on Monday 2nd June and hope you all have a wonderful 
half term break! 
 
Samantha Hill 
Headteacher 
 

REMINDERS & NOTICES: 

Friday 23rd May 2025 

Oakmeadow C of E Primary School, Long Meadow, Bayston Hill, Shrewsbury SY3 0NU 

 | admin@oak.mmat.co.uk  

 | 01743 875020 

 | http://www.oakmeadowprimary.co.uk/  

 | Office opening hours: 8.30am-4pm 
  

• School lunch menu: 

This week we will be on Week 2 of the new 

Spring/Summer 2025 menu. 

• Year 1 donations: 

Year 1 are kindly asking for donations of the below: 

• Toys e.g. cars, animals, small world, 

construction, musical instruments, puzzles, 

board games etc 

• 'Seaside equipment' e.g. Beach balls, buckets 

and spades/ other sand equipment etc. 

Please bring any donations to main reception. 

• Changes to home time arrangements: 

Just a reminder please can any changes to home 

time arrangements be in writing via email to 

admin@oak.mmat.co.uk 48 hours beforehand.  
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